Notes from the Chideock Quarterly Meeting with Highways England 
at 10 am on 11 May 2018.

Present: -
Emma Bazeley (Highways England), Andy Roberts (Highways England), Andy Kirby (Balfour Beatty), Cllr Rob Murray, Cllr Laurie Elliot, Cllr Kate Geraghty, Cllr Vanessa Glenn.

In Attendance: - The Clerk

Apologies:
Cllr Peter Hunt, Cllr Roger Carey, Cllr David Rogers.

1. Air Quality / Low Emissions Zone.

a) Funding from the Air Quality Fund has been obtained for a feasibility study of 3 measures which could be applied to improve air quality in Chideock and Tideford (Cornwall) to cover 2 or the 3 options: -
· Data collection (traffic / composition / air quality).

· Assessment of single lane alternating one-way traffic signal-controlled flow and road realignment.
The task brief is being drafted, Cornwall Council and WDDC will then be consulted. 

Then the study will be commissioned, hopefully starting in early June. Traffic counts will be done in September as this is considered “neutral”. The report is expected March 2019.
Question – can’t a small traffic volume study be carried out in August, when usage is greatest? There appears to be a correlation between AQ and the time of year.
Answer – EB / AR will talk to the consultants and to Cornwall Council and WDDC.

Assessment of barrier options is in progress by the National team, as a separate project.

LE raised concerns that we could end up with study after study with no action on what is an illegal situation – NO2 levels above the permitted EU level. Who is liable?

AR said that actions could impact on economic viability.

Highways England are not permitted to set up Low Emission Zones.

Various meetings with HE had raised expectations that action could be taken quickly but this is not the case. Progress is slow due to the need to bid for funding at every stage plus the fact that HE must be publicly accountable.
b) Defra contact information - EB gave the Clerk the contact e-mail address.
c) No information on brake dust levels is available.
d) Deployment / redeployment of diffusion tubes.

This is part of the study.

2. Speed / Traffic Volumes.

a) The cabinet for the east bound camera will be replaced when the resurfacing works are done. A GATSO camera will be installed.
b) There has not been any progress on Average Speed Cameras to replace the GATSO cameras. This is part of the Severance and Safety Study.
c) The trunk road at Splatford Split has ASCs.

There is a new draft national process to apply for ASCs on Trunk Roads. However, evidence is required to justify this, and speed monitoring is the best option.
There is a perception that surfing occurs between the cameras but no proof. 

Vehicles do accelerate up Chideock Hill (40 mph limit) at more than 40 mph and at more than 30 mph past Broadmead (30 mph limit)

d) EB will find out if the HE SW Safety Team has reviewed the study A35 Route Based Safety Study and whether the recommendations for speed limit changes between Chideock and Morcombelake have been worked into a scheme.
e) The model verification for the Route Analysis data collected via Blue-tooth failed, so no data is available yet.
3. Safety Issues / Improvements.

a) The Feasibility Study looking at community severance and pedestrian safety for Morcombelake, Chideock and Winterbourne Abbas has started.
Speed monitoring and vehicle counts have already been carried out using rubber strips.

AK will find out where the strips were located.
4. Any other business.

a) There may be modelling to assess the impact of traffic diversions on other routes during the A303 improvement works, but as yet the diversion routes are not known.
b) EB is hopeful that HE funding to repair the VAS will be available.

c) The issue of vegetation obscuring the sign on the east bound approach to Quarr Cross is with Symondsbury Parish. EB will follow this up with the legal department. The cross-road sign is on private land – the land owner could ask for it to be removed.
d) Bank slippage on the north side of the A35 past Broadmead is being monitored.

e) HE is in favour of 'Gateways' at the East and West entrances to village to emphasise the fact that drivers are entering a community not just another part of the Trunk Road but there are constraints. There is little verge space available. A safety audit would be required.
The meeting ended at 12:15 pm.

The next meeting will be at 10 am on Friday 7 September 2018
